Town of Haw River

Business Meeting

Monday, May 7, 2007
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Business Meeting on Monday, May 7, 2007 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Jamie Joseph, Richard Honeycutt and Steve Mullis  

 

Public Hearings

Consent Agenda
Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes:  March 26 & April 2, 2007 – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve the minutes.  Passed 5 to 0.
New Business

Contract Addendum Cherry, Bekaert& Holland LLP CPAs for 2005-2006 Audit – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the contract addendum.  Passed 5 to 0.
Franchise Ordinance for PSNC Energy – Jeff Earp explained that this was the first reading and it would need to be put on the June 4 agenda for approval.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to add the item to the June 4 meeting for approval.  Passed 5 to 0.
Henry’s Farm Subdivision Final Plat Submission – Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve the final plat.  Passed 5 to 0.
Proposal’s for 2006-2007 Audit – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to go with Winston, Williams, Creech, Evans and Company, LLP for the 2006-2007 audit.  Jeff told the Council the contract would come back to them for approval after the LGC approves it.  Passed 5 to 0.
Disposition of Town Property Request – Councilmember Joseph made a motion to sell a truck to Alamance County and one to Eric Crisp.  Passed 5 to 0.
Withers and Revenel Proposal for Website and GIS Service – Jeff said he had gotten the hosting fee down to $75 per month and everything should be up and running within sixty days.  Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve the proposal.  Passed 5 to 0.
Fire Department Salaries Approval – Councilmember Joseph made a motion to approve the salaries for the Fire Department.  Passed 5 to 0.
Presentation of Service Awards - Charlie Allen- 35 yr – Charlie was presented his award and the Council thanked him for his many years of service.
Set Dates for Budget Presentation and Public Hearing – the Council decided that they would like to have a copy of the budget sent to them on May 21st, officially presented on May 29th and hold the required public hearing on June 4th. 
 Councilmember made a motion to set the Public Hearing for June 4.  Passed 5 to 0.
Open Forum 
No Public Comments

Announcements
Dean Miller reminded everyone that Day in the Park is June 2nd.
Jeff Earp reminded everyone that the Fire Department 50th Anniversary is May 20 from 12-3.  He also reminded the Council that David Ray’s retirement luncheon will be May 18 for Council and employees from 11:30 to 1.

Tad Martin thanked the Council for their approval of his subdivision.

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn at 7:13. 
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

